
 

 

 NON-COMPLIANCE RECALL J049 (NHTSA# 15V-
038): PARKING LIGHT ILLUMINATION 

SERVICE
BULLETIN 

 06-MAR-15 NO.: 7-099USA SECTION: RECALL MARKET: USA  
 

Jaguar Land Rover North America, LLC 555 MacArthur Boulevard Mahwah, NJ 07430 

 

Jaguar Land Rover North America, LLC has informed the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration (NHTSA) of its intent to perform a Non-Compliance Recall on certain 2012-2015 
model year Jaguar XK vehicles imported into the United States market. Information relating to the 
Recall will be posted on the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration website. 
United States Federal regulations require that retailers must be advised of this Recall notification 
within three working days after government notification. 
United States Federal law requires retailers to complete any outstanding safety Recall service 
before a new vehicle is delivered to the buyer or lessee. Violation of this requirement by a retailer 
could result in a civil penalty of up to $7,000.00 per vehicle. 
This Recall Service Bulletin serves as notification to all Jaguar retailers in the United States and 
Puerto Rico that any affected new vehicles may not be sold and delivered for customer use until 
the Recall repair is completed. 

THIS BULLETIN UPDATES 7-094USA 

AFFECTED VEHICLES  
A total of 4,787 XK (X150) vehicles are affected.  
The VIN range of affected vehicles is SAJWA4GB2CLB43352-SAJWA4GB1FLB56792. 

DESCRIPTION 
A non-compliance issue has been identified on a limited number of 2012-2015 model year Jaguar XK 
(X150) vehicles where the front side lights, when used as parking lamps, will extinguish in error after 
approximately five (5) minutes.  
Where the side lights are switched on with the ignition off, the front lights should remain illuminated 
(until the battery is exhausted). On these vehicles, the front side lights when operated in this manner 
will only remain on until the Central Junction Box (CJB) enters sleep mode. They will then turn off. 

EFFECT ON VEHICLE OPERATION  
Vehicles in this condition will not comply with the requirements of the Federal Motor Vehicle Safety 
Standard (FMVSS) 108 – Lamps, Reflective Devices, and Associated Equipment. Non-functioning 
parking lamps may increase the risk of a vehicle being involved in a crash. 

SERVICE PROGRAM / REWORK ACTION 
We are currently in the process of finalizing a robust repair procedure. A further communication will 
be sent detailing the necessary action required for affected vehicles. 
Owners will be notified by mail and advised to contact a Jaguar retailer to schedule an appointment 
no earlier than 23 March 2015 to have their vehicle’s Central Junction Box (CJB) updated to the 
latest software. Complete repair details, including the Service Instruction to update the CJB 
software, will be published in time to support vehicle repairs from this date.  
There will be no charge to owners for this action. 

OWNER NOTIFICATION 
Owner notification is expected to occur on or before 13 March 2015, in order to meet Federal 
requirements. A copy of this letter is attached.  



 

 



  

 

 NON-COMPLIANCE RECALL J049: SAMPLE OWNER LETTER  
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http://www.safercar.gov/
http://www.jaguarusa.com/


   

 NON-COMPLIANCE RECALL J049:  TECHNICAL Q & A  
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